
By perseverance the snail reached the ark.  

Charles Spurgeon. 

Together may we give our children the roots to grow 

and the wings to fly.                                                       

Anonymous 
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Tuesday, 14th February 2017. 
Dear Parents and community members, 

Welcome to another very busy and exciting week for everyone at St Joseph’s. 

This week all children will be participating in Intensive Swimming sessions. While the outside 

temperature was a bit fresh yesterday, the water wasn’t too bad by all accounts, and as we 

move into increasingly warmer weather this week, I am sure the children will make the most of 

this fantastic opportunity that is being totally funded by our P&F Association. Each child will 

participate in five 45 minute sessions across the course of the week, with the aim to improve 

both water confidence and skills in the water. Given the number of unfortunate and tragic 

drownings over the summer, it is very timely that our students are able to engage in these very 

valuable and important skill sessions. 

Last Wednesday the prospective 2017 sport leaders presented their speeches. Once again, I was 

very impressed by the calibre of all candidates and the spread of votes across all candidates is 

an indication of how close the final results were. Congratulations to Liam Farnsworth and Blair 

Manning, our MacKillop joint leaders and Glen Gillbee who will lead the McAuley team this 

year. I am very confident that these leaders will do an excellent job. Congratulations. 

The class newsletters are going home this week. Please take the time to read these letters so 

that you are aware of what the children are learning about in their classes during first term. 

Thank you to everyone who was able to come and be part of our 2017 School swimming 

carnival. A full list of the results are contained in the newsletter. I am in the process of 

organising permission notes for those children who were successful to compete in the Southern 

Cluster swimming carnival in Hay NEXT MONDAY, 21st February.  

Across the course of this week, all students will be participating in the Mathematics Assessment 

Interview (MAI) to determine their current knowledge and understanding in the components of 

the number strand in Mathematics. The data gathered will inform our specific, directed and 

targeted teaching to ensure the best outcomes for our students.  The Kindergarten children 

have completed the “Best Start’ assessments, and we will be holding interviews next week with 

all parents. 

Have a great week, 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

www.balranald.catholic.edu.au  

PLEASE RETURN dental van 

permission notes asap 

 Intensive Swimming 

continues this week.  

Sunday, 19th February: 

Balranald Junior Football 

Club AGM @ 11 am 

Monday, 20th February;  

Cluster swimming carnival @ 

Hay. 

 

Happy Birthday 

 
Our happiest birthday wishes 
are extended to Addison 
Papa who is celebrating her 
5

th
 Birthday TODAY!!! 

Philipa Gaston (8) and 
Sebastian Papa (10) share 
their birthday tomorrow. We 
hope you all have a fantastic, 
fun-filled day of celebrating!  

http://www.balranald.catholic.edu.au/


Swimming Carnival  

Huge Thanks! 
Our sincere thanks are extended to the following people for 

helping make our carnival such a great success: 

Our dedicated staff at St Joseph’s 

Mick Linnett 

Balranald Swimming Club 

Jayne Farnsworth and her team of fantastic and 

extremely dedicated time keepers! 

The supporters of our children who came to the 

carnival to cheer – fantastic to see so many 

parents, grandparents and siblings there to 

support our swimmers. 

All Year 5/6 students for assisting our sports 

leaders – Liam, Blair and Glen to organise the 

March past and boys v’s girls relay! 

The children for doing their very best on the day. 

New School Swimming Records 

Congratulations to Miss Brehana 

Hodgson who broke every record in 

her age division at the swimming 

carnival. This is an outstanding 

achievement and something to be very 

proud of. Well done Bree! 

           CELEBRATING OUR  

         STUDENTS AND THEIR ACHIEVEMENTS 
 

 

WHOLE SCHOOL BEHAVIOUR FOCUS: RESPECT 

             2017 Swimming Carnival results 
Winning house:  McAuley 

McAuley (228 points) 

Mackillop: (196 points)  

 

Age Champions: 

Junior Girl Champion: Amy 

Gillbee 

Runner up: Niamh Gillbee 

 

Junior Boy Champion: Sebastian 

Papa 

Runner up: Benny Cimino 

 

11 Year Girl Champion: Nicole 

Kayne 

Runner up: Sophie Haines 

 

11 Year Boy Champion: Glen Gillbee  

Runner up: Camden Matarazzo 

 

Senior Girl Champion: Bree Hodgson 

 

Senior Boy Champion: Liam 

Farnsworth 

Runner up: Toby Lay  

  



Religious Education News 

 

Thank you to all those parents who came 
along to our Kinder Liturgy.  It is always 
wonderful to welcome new little people 
and their families to our school with a 
special ceremony. 

Father Chris from Hay has very generously 
offered to say Mass for us this term and to 
celegrate Benediction before Easter.  He 
will also have Reconciliation next 
Thursday. 

 

                                          

 

 

 

 

 

 

PRAYER BAGS : 

The class prayer bags 

will be going home is 

week.  Instructions for 

use are in the bags.  Please make 

sure they are returned on Fridays . 

 

Making Jesus Real  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Letõs start each day with a warm greeting 

for everyone. Make sure you look people in 

the eye and use their name when speaking 

to them.  

 

 

Liturgy Helpers  

Date  12th February 2017  

Leader Kevin Murphy  

MC Trish Gaston  

Lector  Lou Bruton  

Eucharist  Jo Simpson 

 

You Lord, 

are the light of the world! 

Give us your love and truth 

That we might everywhere bring 

the light of your love to others. 

Amen 

Trish Gaston

Dates for Masses, Reconciliation 

and Benediction at St. Dympnaõs  

Week Date  Time 

    5 22/2  11.30 Reconciliation   

  12.45 Captainõs Induction 

6 2/3  10.00 Ash Wednesday  

   Parish Mass 

    9 21/3  12.45 St. Joseph Day  

   Celebration  

   11 5/4  12.45 Benediction   
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P&F News 

AGM – Tuesday, 21st February 
@ 7.30 pm. 

 

All positions will be declared vacant. 
Please consider being part of this 
important committee – everyone is 
welcome! 
P&F Executive 

Proud Principal Moments….                   

Congratulations to the Year 5/6 students who are demonstrating excellent leadership skills – regardless of whether 

or not they wear a badge. I have been very impressed with your leadership in many areas. Keep up the great work! 

The School Captains for successfully hosting your first whole school event as leaders. Well done. 

The Kindergarten students for the positive start you have had to your school life. You are all working hard and have 

settled in beautifully. Special thanks to Mrs Gaston and the 4/5/6 students for the beautiful welcome liturgy. 

 

 

Canteen Corner 
Welcome back everyone! 
The new Term 1 price list 
is going home with the 

newsletter.  
There will be NO CANTEEN 
this Friday, 17th February 
as Canteen will be closed. 

Library Bag reminder 
 

 
Please remember your library bags 
each week to enable book borrowing 
from our beautiful library. 

 

School Office hours for 2017  
9.30 am – 3.00 pm 

General News 
Going home with the newsletter today are General 

Permission notes. These forms are needed to keep 

our school information up to date. Please fill in the 

forms and return them to the school, along with the 

ICT user agreements that went home with last week’s 

newsletter to the office no later than 17th Feb Friday.   

 
 

 

Hot Shots/Junior Tennis 

A reminder that this week’s ‘Hot Shots’ and 

Junior Tennis is at 9.30 am at the Balranald 

Tennis courts on Saturday morning. This replaces 

Thursday for this week, as BCS have their 

swimming carnival. Many thanks! 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 


